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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  

 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Nicholas N. Tell and Members of the City Council 

 

THROUGH: David N. Carmany, City Manager 

 

FROM: Cathy Hanson, Human Resources Director 

 

DATE: April 3, 2012 

 

SUBJECT: Presentation of Service Awards 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that the City Council present commemorative certificates to employees who 

have completed 15 or more years of service to the City. 

 

FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There are no fiscal implications associated with the recommended actions. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City has a tradition of presenting commemorative service certificates to long-term city 

employees. 

 

DISCUSSION: 

 

Fire Department: 

 

Service Awards 

 

Timothy O’Brien, Firefighter/Captain  25 Years of Dedicated Service 

 

John Dulmage, Firefighter/Paramedic, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the city 

wishes to recognize his 15 years of dedicated service. 

 

Steven Fairbrother, Firefighter/Paramedic, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the city 

wishes to recognize his 15 years of dedicated service. 

 

Brian Yount, Firefighter Engineer/Paramedic, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the 

city wishes to recognize his 15 years of dedicated service. 
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Police Department: 

 

Service Awards 

 

Mark Mason, Police Sergeant, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the city wishes to 

recognize his 25 years of dedicated service. 

 

Public Works Department: 

 

Service Awards 

 

Douglas Foster, Building Repair Craftsman, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the city 

wishes to recognize his 30 years of dedicated service. 

 

Dale Ferguson, Water Plant Operator, is not able to attend tonight’s presentation, but the city 

wishes to recognize his 25 years of dedicated service. 


